The Honorable Rod Dembowski
December 30, 2019 
Page 2


December 30, 2019
The Honorable Rod Dembowski
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Dembowski,
I am pleased to transmit the King County Strategic Information Technology Plan 2020-2023 as required by King County Code 2A.380.200.B along with a proposed motion for Council adoption of the plan. The plan outlines bold overarching technology goals and objectives to position King County government as a technology leader.   
Focusing on innovation and providing easy access to government for all people, the Strategic Technology Plan sets out to create a technology environment where King County’s communities are connected and empowered to engage and interact with the County.  
King County is uniquely positioned to lead the country into the next generation of government engagement, connection, and service delivery where residents are connected, communities are strengthened, and services are seamlessly delivered. This plan builds on the foundational components that are already in place in our current environment to transform how King County engages with its community, employees, and partners.

The plan focusses on eliminating digital inequities so that all communities can benefit from increased connectivity and access to government services. This means increasing unserved and underserved community access to broadband, as well as providing new ways to access county services from where they are when it is most convenient.
Preparation of this plan was coordinated by the King County Department of Information Technology (KCIT) and included participation from: 

· All King County departments and agencies;  

· The Strategic Advisory Council (SAC) which includes representatives King County  separately elected officials, as well as external technology advisors and government advisors;

· Private sector representatives Microsoft and Amazon

· Public sector Chief Operating Officers’s from the state of Washington, City of Seattle, Snohomish County, and Sound Transit; and, 
· Digital community input in 6 languages.
The executive summary and high-level strategic objectives were presented to and unanimously endorsed by the SAC prior to completing the attached report. 

It is estimated that this report required approximately 1,020 staff hours to produce. In addition, consultants helped to research and organize the report for combined costs of approximately $200,000. The estimated printing cost for this report is minimal as primary future distribution will be digital.

Thank you for your consideration of this ordinance. Implementation of the plan will contribute to King County’s strategic priorities on Best Run government, climate change, equity and social justice, and regional mobility.  
If your staff have any questions, please feel free to contact Tanya Hannah, Chief Information Officer, Department of Information Technology (KCIT) at 206-477-8483.
Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive
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  Melani Pedroza, Clerk of the Council


Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget


Tanya Hanna, Chief Information Officer, Department of Information Technology

John Klein, Strategic Technology Planning Manager, Department of Information
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